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From the Pastors          
 

“Change” 
 ““Remember not the former things, nor consider the things of old. Behold, I am doing a 

new thing; now it springs forth, do you not perceive it? I will make a way in the wilderness 

and rivers in the desert.” (Isaiah 43:18-19). 
 

I have a little bit of a challenge for you today. I would like you to go ahead and pull out a 

pen or pencil and a piece of paper. I would like you to write your full name 2 or 3 times. 

 

 

Alright, now I want you to go ahead and switch the pen or pencil to your other hand and 

write your name 5 times. 

 

 

So, how did it go? Was it very successful? But more important, how did it feel? Did it feel 

awkward? Uncomfortable? Slow? Did it make you feel like you wanted to stop reading this 

newsletter article? Hopefully not. 
 

I once heard it put this way, “If it isn’t uncomfortable, it probably isn’t change.” Change 

always feels awkward at first but we always start to get better at it the more we practice. 

Many changes, however, aren’t like the activity above in which the request to switch your 

writing hand might seem a bit arbitrary, and pointlessly difficult. The vast majority of 

intentional change, however, is meant to move us to a better place or in a better 

direction. Change is often intended for our good, but many of us see change as 

something bad. We get into our rhythms and routines, and we don’t like to stray. But God is 

often wanting us to step out of our routines for the very sake of our growth and our good. 

Growth requires change. Whether it be physical or spiritual growth, change is the natural 

reality. After all, as John Maxwell once said, "If we are growing, we are always going to be 

outside of our comfort zone." And so, I ask you today, “Where is God inviting you to grow? 

Where is God inviting you to change? Where is God inviting you to step out of your comfort 

zone?” 
 

He is not looking for pointless, arbitrary, or random change. He is not looking to make you 

suffer through it. Instead, he means it for your good and for the good of others. He is 

looking at how he is changing and shaping you through the power of the Gospel, the only 

source of lasting change. The question is this, “Are we willing to be uncomfortable?” May 

God bless you this week as you ponder these questions, as we commend ourselves to our 

Heavenly Father, to whom we pray, “Thy kingdom come, thy will be done… Amen.” 
 

God’s Peace,  

Pastor Kurt Ebert 
 

Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, he is a new creation. The old has passed away; behold, the 

new has come”   2 Corinthians 5:17 
 

And he who was seated on the throne said, “Behold, I am making all things new.” … “It is 

done! I am the Alpha and the Omega, the beginning and the end. To the thirsty I will give 

from the spring of the water of life without payment. The one who conquers will have this 

heritage, and I will be his God and he will be my [child]. Revelation 21:5a, 6-7 
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Staff Spotlight / Volunteer Focus  

Molly Troemel 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What is your role at Calvary?   

I teach 6th-8th grade social studies, K-5 music, and 

6th-8th choir here at Calvary. 

What is your favorite thing about serving at Calvary? 

The community at Calvary is incredible. It’s great to 

be able to teach alongside such wonderful  

teachers who have become friends. 

Who has been the biggest influence on your faith? 

Why?   

This is difficult to answer because I have been 

blessed by a number of strong Christian individuals 

who have helped to guide me on my path to be 

where I am today. I’m thankful for my 3rd grade 

teacher who planted the seed that inspired me to 

be a teacher, my 8th grade teacher who fostered 

that seed, and a college professor who helped  

refine my skills and abilities. 

Favorite Book/Verse of the Bible?  

1 Corinthians 15:58—Therefore, my dear brothers 

and sisters, stand firm. Let nothing move you.  

Always give yourselves fully to the work of the Lord, 

because you know that your labor in the Lord is not 

in vain. 

Favorite Dessert?   

Anything dark chocolate 

What is one thing that the people of Calvary can keep 

in their prayers for your area of ministry? 

During this uncertain time of Covid, prayers for  

continued health for the staff and students are  

appreciated as we do all that we can to maintain 

in-person learning. 

Jeff Evans 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

What is your role at Calvary?   

Youth Ministry Director 

What motivates you to give of your time and  

talent in this way? 

Relationship building with youths of similar age 

as my children and to spend more quality time 

with my own children. 

What is your favorite thing about serving at Calvary? 

Relationship building and meeting new people 

at church. 

Favorite Book/Verse of the Bible? 

Jeremiah 29:11 and Psalm 23 

Favorite Dessert?  

Pretty much any type of ice cream 

What is one thing that the people of Calvary can 

keep in their prayers for your area of ministry? 

Pray that today’s youth continue to grow in their 

faith. 
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General News 

Attention Thrivent Members—"2021 Choice Dollars”  

If you have not directed your 2021 Thrivent Choice Dollars, please consider directing 

them to “Calvary Evangelical Lutheran Church” or “Calvary Lutheran School.” Visit 

thrivent.com/thriventchoice or call 800-847-4836 to find out if you have Choice  

Dollars to direct. The deadline for 2021 Choice dollars is Mar 31. 

Interested in becoming a part of Calvary?  

We are developing plans for our next Adult Foundations of Faith Class that 

starts on Sunday, January 30. This class provides practical answers about faith, the  

Lutheran Church, and Calvary's mission. It also gives you the opportunity to become 

part of the Calvary family at the end of class.  We are excited about getting the 

chance to talk with you.  If you have any questions or are interested in this class, 

please email, call or text Kara Hiatt.  

Chili Cook-Off and Desert Auction  
The chili cook-off and dessert auction is Sunday, February 6 immediately following 

the late church service. Registration to enter a chili or dessert can be found online or 

in the church office. Entry into the event is $5 per person with a max of $20 per  

family. All money raised from this event will go toward the high school youth’s trip to 

the National Youth Gathering this summer in Houston, Texas. 

Masked Worship Service (Sun., February 13 at 5:30 p.m.) 

Calvary will be offering an opportunity to gather onsite for worship with communion 

for those who are currently reluctant to join us for one of our regularly scheduled  

services during the ongoing pandemic. Depending upon the response, we may 

make this opportunity available in coming months as well.  

Sanctuary Painting Project 

Starting January 31, we will be repairing and painting the drywall sections of the 

sanctuary. It will likely be a two week project. Please take this into account if you 

hoped to utilize the sanctuary during this timeframe. The project will not affect  

weekend worship services. 

Update - Calvary’s New Outdoor Sign 

Unfortunately, due to unexpected delays with the sign company, we will have to 

wait a few additional weeks for the new outdoor sign. They are experience a delay 

in materials. Check out a “rendering” of the new sign at clcs.org/resources/news/. 
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General News 

Volleyball Open Gym  

Every Sunday thru Feb. (except Feb. 13 - Super Bowl sunday)  2:00 - 4:00 p.m. 

Who: Any Post High School Adult  

No RSVP needed, just come when you can. 

No child care provided, but if it is desired, I can look into it. 

FREE!  Come for fun, fellowship and volleyball. 

We will extend the date if interest is shown. 

Spread the word! All are welcome! 

 

Need more details, contact Dawn Schultz. 

Sunday School Attendance Awards Fall 2021-22 

                                                     Faithful       

 Laney Deckard  Damon Honebrink  Leyla Honebrink  Tyson Honebrink 

Paisley Langhammer Landon Madden  Theo Reifsteck 

Collecting for St. Thomas Clinic—Meds and Medical Supplies 

During February Calvary will be collecting meds and medical supplies for Franklin’s 

St. Thomas Free Clinic.  If you have changed prescriptions and still own medications 

you can no longer use, St. Thomas clinic will distribute them to needy individuals. 

Please note: 

1. Prescription medications need to be less than 1 year old              

2. Please leave medication name and “use by” date on containers  

3. Narcotic painkillers cannot be accepted 

4. Over-the-counter unopened, valid date items are accepted:  

antacids, ointments, vitamins, nutritional supplements, incontinence  

supplies 

5. Used orthopedic braces and splints are also accepted. 
 

For safety reasons, please drop these items off at Calvary's church  

office, not the donation bins. Thank you for helping others to be healthy.   
 

Questions? Contact Nancy Brandt for more info.  
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Stewardship Update  By Jake Allen,  Stewardship Ministry Team Director 
 

Mission Support  

Through our collective giving the Calvary family supports numerous mission areas both 

locally and internationally.  In the next few monthly newsletters, we will feature stories 

that describe the impact these ministries are having.   
 

Tamil Indian Mission – Thanks to everyone’s generosity as we learned about the Tamil  

India Mission the weekend of January 15 and 16.  Door offering at our worship services 

totaled approximately $1,200.  These funds will be used to purchase Tamil language  

Bibles and Hymnals.  

 

Hispanic Lutheran Ministry - In the letter below to Calvary, Pastor Samuel Ruiz discusses 

the Hispanic Lutheran Ministry.  The Hispanic Lutheran Ministry, under the leadership of 

Pastor Ruiz, works out of Trinity Lutheran Church on the east side of Indianapolis.  
 

Greetings in Christ to you all,  
 

For the past few months we have kept working on adding new families through the 

Food Pantry of Our Shepherd Lutheran Church and the housing ministry at Luterano 

Indy in Trinity Lutheran Church.  
 

We now have more Cubans, Nicaraguans, Hondurans, Guatemalans, Venezuelans 

and Mexicans in our Lutheran Ministry. These 2 new ministries have been vital in the 

growth of our community all because of the help of God and your support and  

prayers and financial help.  
 

The Latino community of Indianapolis is becoming more aware of the Lutheran  

doctrine through our ministry.  #LuteranoIndy 
 

To the service of Christ and you,  

 

Pastor Samuel Ruiz  

Missionary 

 

Lutheran Scholarship Granting Organization (SGO) Gifts Met The Goal 

Praise and thanks for the tremendous response to the request for gifts to the Lutheran 

Scholarship Granting Organization (SGO).  The generosity of the Calvary family was  

evident as we nearly doubled the amount of SGO giving in 2021 compared to 2020.  

The $129,000 in donations for 2021 scholarship needs met the goal and will allow our 

school to provide the targeted amount of scholarships. 
 

Student Assistance Fund – The Student Assistance fund provides monetary support for  

Calvary members studying to become church workers.  This year the Advent offerings 

were designated for this effort.  The Student Assistance Fund is currently being used to 

assist Pastor Sam Troemel and Aaron Levenhagen in their studies. 

 

Note that the Wessler Endowment Fund (discussed in the December newsletter) also 

provides scholarship support for members studying to be church workers. Disbursements 

from the Wessler Endowment for students totaled over $5,700 last year.   

Stewardship Emphasis 
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 January Memorials 
 

 

 

In Memory of Fred Streib: 

Pastor Ray & Jan Main, Elise Wolf, Pat & Bryan Finke, David & Phyllis  

Shutters, James & Sue Swails, Kurt & Karen Kuehr, Jim & Jan Dunaway, 

and Pauline Miller 
 

In Memory of Margie Mason: 

Pauline Miller 
 

In Memory of Gil Mascher:  

Neil & Paula Busse, Ted & Cathy Orszak, Allen & Debbie Glasson, and Joann Brandt 
 

In Memory of Genevieve Gray: 

Pastor Ray & Jan Main, Jake & Kyle Allen, Bob & Rosie Blazek, Marv & Rhonda Hansen, Grace 

Wolf, Elise Wolf, Paul & Kathy Brakke, Marilyn Rothkopf, Margie Leive, J. Smith, Claudia Benyon, 

Amy Dougherty, Steve & Laura Currier, Jim & Jan Dunaway, Bob & Sandra Wilson, Judy Kirkland, 

Denise Fix, Mel Wessler, James & Judy Glenday, Bert Scott, Charles & Betty Bardonner, Gary & 

Linda Bugher, Don & Susan Daniels, Phil & Jill Borst, David Mossner, and Steve & Pattie Bardonner 
 

In Memory of Eunice Strietelmeier: 

Ken & Marcia Kehlbeck, Mabel Schwark, Madeline Finke, Danny & Sharon Brewer, Margie Leive,  

David & Tamra Redden, Ted & Gretchen Levenberger, Pastor Art & Joy Wehrmeister, Doug & 

Susan Wright, Phil & Jill Borst, Charles & Betty Bardonner, Fred & Marge Krampe, Jake & Kyle  

Allen, Linda Belcher, Carrie & Pat Nichols Family, Marilyn Rothkopf, Patrick & Lauren Cook, 

Grace Wolf, Elise Wolf, Janet Grube, Roger & Sally Wetzel, Peck Family, Gary & Linda Bugher, 

Jonathan & Nancy Miller, Phil & Patty Rothkopf, Charles & Elizabeth Bailey, Jim & Jan Dunaway, 

Bryan & Cheryl Bosma, and Pauline Miller & Family 
 

In Memory of Bob Fort: 

Kurt & Karen Kuehr and Pauline Miller & Family 
 

In Memory of Lois Boswell:  

Margie Leive, Grace Wolf, Elise Wolf, Charles & Betty Bardonner, and Paul & Kathy Brakke 
 

In Memory of Tim Radcliffe: 

Larry & Janet Burchell, Mr. & Mrs. Tom Burchell, Steve & Gloria Vandivier, John & Barb Ryan, Diaz 

Family, Tom & Anita Oyer, Steve & Laura Currier, Margie Leive, Denise Fix, Al & Chris Royer, Ethan  

Manuel, Gerald Kiesling, and Steve & Pattie Bardonner 
 

In Memory of Tony Delk: 

Jim & Jan Dunaway 
 

In Memory of Jay & Mary Lou Romack: 

Bob Romack 
 

In Memory of Mike Arnold: 

Joann Brandt 

Memorials 
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What is the BIGGEST thing that you ever broke?? 

Is that a difficult question for you to answer? If so you have either broken very few or many things.  

Having to place a value on the broken item may be part of your dilemma.  

Was the item yours or did it belong to someone else? If I break something of mine I ask myself is it 

worth fixing or replacing. Items which belong to another need to be restored. 

Tales of breaking windows and toys are not unusual for most families with children. The Rensner  

Family of 6 growing up in suburban Chicago was no different. One of the sons, (who will be  

nameless) actually hit a tennis ball through a neighbor’s storm window, inner window, and  

proceeded to exit knocking off a lamp shade that scratched the adjacent end table. We met the 

neighbor walking home from the train station to tell her of the damage. We were held accountable 

for the damages done. 

A New Year may bring about thoughts of anticipation. What will 2022 be like? What plans and dates 

are ahead of us?  But a New Year may also bring about regrets. Reflections of 2021 may bring to 

you thoughts of disappointments, shortfalls, or broken relationships.   

The damages to the neighbor’s home were relatively easy and simple to repair and restore. Broken 

and strained relationships are much more difficult to repair and restore. Unlike a brand new window 

pane, relationships are hinged on histories and memories. These are not as easily renewed and  

restored. 

Sin broke the relationship between God and mankind. Enormous break. Instead of holding mankind 

accountable, God sent His One and Only Son to restore that relationship. It was not as easy as  

putting in a new window pane. It cost Jesus His life as He suffered and died on Calvary’s cross. 

Through His sacrifice, we have been restored, reconciled, and redeemed. Our account has been 

paid in full! 

2022 is here. Let us walk each day, hour, and minute knowing the saving love of God has made us 

new. In His grace we have received salvation. We See the Good in the opportunities that He gives 

to us to share this news with others. We are privileged each day to share this message through the 

ministry of Calvary Lutheran Church and School. 

 
Early Registration / Open Enrollment for 2022-23 

New Applications and Re-enrollment continues to be accepted beginning on January 10 for the 

2022-23 school year for all Preschool sessions as well as Kindergarten – 8th Grades. As Calvary’s 

school has continued to grow, space available in the classrooms has become limited. Be sure to  

re-enroll your children early to ensure they maintain their placement! Early Registration enables  

Calvary to plan and prepare staffing and facility needs for the upcoming school year. Early  

Registration goes through February 15th. Enrollment on February 16 or later for returning students will 

be assessed a late fee of $100 per student. 

If you know someone looking for a school home for their family, you can refer them to Jennifer 

Skojac, Calvary’s Director of Admissions. She can be reached at 317-783-2305,  

admissions@thecalvaryschool.org, or online at www.choosecalvary.com. We are excited to plan for 

another year of Christian Education for our students! 

 
President’s Day observed 

School will not be in session on Friday-Monday, February 18th-21st in observance of President’s Day.  

God indeed grants to people the needed abilities to complete the tasks and service that they have 

been elected to do and accomplish. We thank God for the gifts that He has and continues to give 

to this country in our presidents.      

 

Calvary Lutheran School News from Principal Rensner 

mailto:admissions@thecalvaryschool.org


9  
Calvary Lutheran School News from Principal Rensner 

Scholarship Grant Fund 

We thank and praise God for the gift of love shared by over 32 individuals/ families who contributed 

$123,250.00 in 2021 towards our SGO goal of $125,000.  47 students received scholarship grants and 

will now be eligible for a Indiana CHOICE voucher for the 2022-23 school year.  These gifts also  

eliminated over $40,000.00 in waived tuition which is annually budgeted for families unable to fully 

finance school costs.  All donations to this fund receive an Indiana state 50% tax credit.  

Please note: Additional funds were received in January, 2022 enabling us to reach and even  

exceed our goal by over $10,000.00.  We thank all for their generous hearts and hands contributing 

to the needs of others.  Thank you.   

 
Shared Ministry 

We thank our Facilities Ministry team for the daily cleaning and other preparation enabling the 

school doors to be opened each day.  From lawn maintenance to snow removal to classrooms  

vacuumed and rest rooms cleaned, we are blessed to be able open each day with the lights  

shining and heat radiating.  Thank you for this shared ministry.  

NEWS FROM LUTHERAN HIGH SCHOOL OF INDIANAPOLIS 

LuFest 2022 – April 8 

But you are a chosen race, a royal priesthood, a holy nation, a people for His own possession, that 

you may proclaim the excellencies of Him who called you out of darkness into His marvelous light.  

1 Peter 2:9 

 

Come join us at LuFest 2022, Lutheran High School’s 40th annual Lutheran Festival and dinner-

auction. It will be held Friday, April 8 at The Nest Event Center in Greenwood. As we focus on our 

Lord’s marvelous light, let’s all include a touch of gold or yellow in our attire. We will celebrate all 

the blessings the Lord has provided to us through Lutheran High School and raise money to help 

support the ministry of LHS. Get more info and reserve your seat at LuFest.org.  

We are looking for donations of new, high-quality items, services, or experiences to include in the 

live and silent auctions. Please drop them off at the LHS office weekdays between 7:30 am and 4:00 

pm before the end of March. Please contact Julie Pflug with any questions. 

 

Winter Association meeting – February 2, 7:00 pm 

The Winter LHS Association meeting will be held in the ACE Lab on Wednesday, February 2 at  

7:00 pm. All are welcome; delegates are required to attend. 

 

LHS Blood Drive – Wednesday, February 9  

Student Council of LHS is hosting a blood drive and YOU are invited to come and donate! The drive 

is on Wednesday, February 9, 11:45 am – 4:00 pm in the Ruth Lilly Auditorium Lobby. Please visit 

lhsi.org to schedule your donation. Giving blood warms the heart! 

https://one.bidpal.net/lufest2022/welcome
https://www.lhsi.org/
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Fellowship Ministry 

Calvary’s Easter Egg Hunt 

Save the date for the Calvary Easter Egg hunt:   
Saturday, April 9, 11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.  
 

We will have food and a variety of family activities prior to the 

egg hunt. More details will be shared over the next  

couple of months. Please join us! 

Outreach Ministry 

Treat & Greet, February 12/13 

After worship, come visit with each other as you enjoy a yummy treat or some  

delicious fresh fruit.  It's a great time to catch up on the week or what's coming!   

We look forward to serving you - your Fellowship Ministry Team 

Ash Wednesday Soup Supper, Wednesday, March 2  

Between the two worship services, Fellowship teams with the 

El Salvador Mission crew to offer you and your family a warm 

and savory soup supper!   
 

We'll be serving vegetable soup, chicken noodle soup, 

warm rolls, mac 'n' cheese for the kiddos, and dessert!  
 

Please mark your calendars and plan on dinner with the 

whole family!   

Calvary’s Community Garden to Open 

Calvary Lutheran Church and School opens up its Community Garden to all the members 

of the congregation and residents of the south side. 12 Raised-bed 

plots are currently available and measure 4x10 feet. Garden plots 

cost $20.00 each. Applications will be available March 1 in the church 

office at 6111 Shelby Street, Indianapolis. Water is available on site for 

the raised-bed plots. Sites are accessed from the south parking lot of 

the church. Gardening for recreational fun is available with all garden 

produce designated for Hunger, Inc., who received hundreds of 

pounds of produce from Calvary’s Community Garden in 2020. The 

Garden Committee stands ready to teach you how to begin if you 

think that would help you get started. Questions? Contact the church office, 317-783-2000 

or a member of the Garden Committee. (Jake Allen, Mark Jung, Wayne Mayo, Joe 

Pluckebaum, Jim Richert, Art Wehrmeister) 
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Compassion Ministry 

Thank You—Lutherwood Christmas Tree Donations 

Thank you for the wonderful Christmas tree donations for 

the children of Lutherwood. Your generosity was  

overwhelming, and it showed the children that they are 

loved and supported.  

 

Please continue to keep the children and Lutherwood's  

mission to share the love of Jesus in your prayers  

throughout the year.  

Adult Ministry 

Lunch OUT!  Wednesday, February 2, 11:00 a.m.                                 

Join us at Oaken Barrel Brewing Company, 50 Airport Pkwy, Greenwood, 

46143 (Main Street, west of Emerson Avenue) 

Adults of all ages are invited to our monthly outing 

Come join us for food and fellowship 

Tables will be saved for Calvary Lutheran 

Lunch & Learn         Wednesday, February 16      11:00 a.m.   

Every 3rd Wednesday Calvary hosts Lunch & Learn in the south narthex. 

 

Plans for our February luncheon are in the works –  

watch Calvary bulletin announcements and website for more  

details. 

 

To read about recent past Lunch & Learn programs see clcs.org/

news 

 

For more information, contact Emily Spelde. 



12  

 2022 Midweek Lent Worship Schedule 

 

 

ASH WEDNESDAY SERVICES 

Wednesday, March 2nd, 3:45 p.m. & 6:30 p.m.  

(Ash Wednesday Service) 

 

MIDWEEK LENT SERVICES 

Wednesday, March 9th, 6:30 p.m.   

Wednesday, March 16th, 6:30 p.m.   

Wednesday, March 23rd, 6:30 p.m. 

Wednesday, March 30th, 6:30 p.m.  

Wednesday, April 6th, 6:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

A Change in Service Time for Midweek Services 

Please note that our Lent and Advent Services for 2022 will 

occur at 6:30 p.m. The Spiritual Care Ministry Team and  

pastors will be evaluating throughout the year how this 

change impacts our congregation's midweek worship. This 

time adjustment will provide a consistent start time for  

evening worship services, as midweek worship times will now 

match our weekly Saturday worship time. 
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Ladies’ Bible Study, Saturday, February 5 8:30 a.m. 

This month’s study will be from page 18 of the Lutheran  

Women’s Winter 2021Quarterly “His Faithfulness to All  

Generations” and shared by everyone. Join us in the EPIC  

Library on Saturday, February 5th at 8:30 a.m. 

Extravagant Sharing 

Thanks to everyone who shared boxes of pasta, sauce and/or canned pork and 

beans throughout the month of January. In February we suggest you bring canned 

or instant potatoes and/or ramen noodles for the Extravagant Sharing shelves in the 

narthex. Having warm, filling food will be appreciated by many hungry families 

served by Lutheran Child and Family Services through the Sharing Place. Thanks to 

all who give with the JOY of the Lord.  

Women in Mission 

Youth Ministry 

FLIGHT—High School Youth Group 

The high school youth group meets weekly on Sunday nights from  

5:30-7:00 p.m. Check the church bulletin for weekly updates  

regarding specific weekly events.  
 

 

 

LAUNCH (5th-6th grades) 

LAUNCH will meet again on Wednesday, February 16th from  

5:30-7:00 p.m. All youth in grades 5th and 6th are invited to attend!  

 

 
 

SAIL (7th & 8th grades) 

SAIL will meet again on Wednesday, February 23rd from  

5:30-7:00 p.m. All youth in grades 7 and 8 are invited to attend!  

Women in Mission Planning Meeting, Wednesday, February 23  

Come for coffee at 9:30 a.m. in the North Narthex. Your ideas and  

suggestions are needed to choose the ministries we will support this 

year. We will be discussing several service projects and programs, 

such as a summer yard sale, school kits for Lutheran World Relief, and 

holiday bazaar.   
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Communications 
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Worship Anew 

Lutheran Ministries Media, Inc. 

Toll-Free: (888) 286-8002  www.worshipanew.org  
Sunday 10:00 AM - WHMB-TV 40   Sunday 11:30 a.m. - Direct TV Channel 377 

  

    February 2022 

 

February 6, 2022 – Fifth Sunday after Epiphany  

Psalm 100; Isaiah 6:1-8; Luke 5:1-11  

“Like Isaiah” - Sermon Text: Isaiah 6:1-8 - Rev. Dr. Walter Maier III 

  

In Isaiah 6, the chapter describing the call of Isaiah to be a prophet, we see four 

characteristics God brought forth in the prophet. The good news is that God has given 

these same characteristics to us. 

  

February 13, 2022 – Sixth Sunday after the Epiphany  

Psalm 1; Jeremiah 17:5-8; Luke 6:17-26  

“Blessed” - Sermon Text: Luke 6:20 - Rev. Thomas Eggold  

  

The term “blessed” is one of the most misunderstood and misused words in our cultural 

vocabulary. Today we find this word “blessed” coming out of the mouth of Jesus…but the 

way He uses the word stands in blatant contrast to the way it’s used in the world. Everything 

about today’s reading challenges our natural and cultural understanding of what it means 

to be “blessed.” 

  
February 20, 2022 – Seventh Sunday after the Epiphany 

Psalm 103:1-13; Genesis 45:3-15; Luke 6:27-38 

“The Baptized Life” - Sermon Text: Luke 6:27-28 - Rev. Shayne Jonker  

  

Our Lord Jesus Christ has had mercy on us, even though we did not deserve it. Our 

ingratitude should be punished, but instead He forgave it and gave us even more. Our 

wickedness should be judged as worthy of hell, but He gave His own Son hell and us 

heaven instead. Living in and under the love, grace, and mercy of God in His Son Jesus 

Christ, life looks different, sinners look different, enemies look different, and love and mercy 

is not only possible, but natural. 

  
February 27, 2022 – The Transfiguration of Our Lord 

Psalm 99; Hebrews 3:1-6; Luke 9:28-36  

“Preparing for Challenges” - Sermon Text: Luke 9:28-36 - Rev. Paul 

Shoemaker  

  

We all face challenges in life. Jesus was preparing for the challenges 

of the cross and He was preparing His disciples for a life of service 

following His resurrection and ascension. Are you able to see past 

life’s challenges to the glory that awaits you?  
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6111 Shelby Street 

Indianapolis, Indiana 46227 

www.clcs.org 

Phone:  317-783-2000 

C A L V A R Y  L U T H E R A N  
C H U R C H  &  S C H O O L  

 

 

Return Service Requested 

CALVARY LUTHERAN CHURCH & SCHOOL 
    Worship:  Saturdays  6:30 PM                       Sundays    8:00 & 10:45 AM 

   Family Education Hour (Bible Study & Sunday School)  9:25 AM 
  

Senior Pastor: Kurt Ebert     kebert@clcs.org 

Associate Pastor: Joshua Reifsteck    jreifsteck@clcs.org 

Deaconess:  Emily Spelde      espelde@clcs.org 

Youth & Family Pastor:  Sam Troemel    stroemel@clcs.org       

Tamil Indian Ministry:  Pastor Udhay Raji   revudhay@hotmail.com 

Dir. Of Children’s Ministry:       childrensministry@clcs.org 

Principal:  Stephen Rensner     rensner@thecalvaryschool.org 

Dir. Of Connection & Engagement:  Kara Hiatt   connections@clcs.org 

Admissions Counselor:   Jennifer Skojac    admissions@thecalvaryschool.org  

Church Secretary:   Shari Lipps     churchsecretary@clcs.org 

Church Receptionist:   Shari Shaker    churchreceptionist@clcs.org 

School Secretary:   Amy Andre     schoolsecretary@thecalvaryschool.org 

Bookkeeper:    Tereasa Camin     calvarybookkeeper@clcs.org 

Business Manager:  Gary Bugher    businessmanager@clcs.org    

Church Office & Website: (317) 783-2000   www.clcs.org     

School Office & Website:  (317) 783-2305   www.choosecalvary.com 


